
St. Croix County Trail Riders ATV Club Mee�ng 10/25/2023 

Regular Mee�ng: Mee�ng called to order by President Greg Olson at 7:05 PM. Vice President Tim Stave, 
not in atendance Treasurer Jon Eggen, Trail Captains Darren Lee/Ryan Briten and Secretary Allene 
Eggen. Present approximately 15 members / guests. 

Secretary’s Report: The Sept. 27th, 2023, mee�ng minutes were read by Greg Olson. Mo�on to accept by 
Tim Stave, 2nd Bob LaValley, All in favor. 

Treasurer’s Report: No Treasurer report. Two bills approved for payment. 

$80.00 WATVA Membership due, Mo�on to accept by Tim Stave, 2nd Jerry Martell, All in favor. 

$147.70 reimbursement to Greg Olson for Portable Toilet (Club Weekend), Mo�on to accept by Jerry 
Martell, 2nd Kris Morris, All in favor. 

Trail Captain’s Report: 

Doug Walker reported to Greg Olson of a UTV Rider spinning out / donuts on gravel roads. Greg 
inves�gated and iden�fied the guilty party. Greg went to his address and met with the rider, Greg 
provided the op�on of the rider to go and rake the road to correct the damage and Greg would not 
report to law enforcement. The rider apologized and fixed the road. 

President Report: Greg is thinking about holding an ATV Safety Course class this fall or early spring. 

County Alliance Report: Plan to work on maps this fall / early spring. 

WI ATV/UTV Associa�on Report: 

Greg reported that he and Donna are going to West Bend, WI to assist with the Make-A-Wish Fundraiser 
held by the Ketle Moraine ATV/UTV Club. Greg asked the club for a $100.00 dona�on. Mo�on to accept 
by Steve Mael, 2nd Roxi Rademaker, All in favor. 

Old Business: 

Discussed moving the July evening club ride to June to avoid the hot weather. Will discuss further in the 
upcoming mee�ngs. 

Thanked Darren Lee and Jerry Martell for leading the Fall Color rides. Great �me had by all! 

New Business: 

Discuss dona�ng to Food Shelf again this Fall. Last year we donated $500.00 to the Food Shelf in 
Baldwin. Greg suggested with the number of members from the River Falls, Prescot and Hudson area we 
should consider dona�ng to food shelves in those areas. Iden�fied one in Prescot and one in River Falls 
and decided to donate $250.00 to each. Mo�on to accept by Bob LaValley, 2nd Roxi Rademaker. All in 
favor. Bob LaValley and Kris Morris will distribute. 

 Next Mee�ng: Wednesday, March 27th, 2024 

Adjourn: Mo�on to adjourn at 8:25 by Jerry Martell – Tim Stave 2nd. All in favor. 

Submited: Greg Olson for Allene Eggen 


